
  
 

 

 
 

 

ANNUAL VILLAGE MEETING 
Please make a note in your diary that the Annual Village Meeting is 
on Wednesday 11 May, 7.30 pm,  at St Martin’s School.  This is an 
opportunity for you to come along and air any issues you may have 
concerning parish matters. You can learn how your precept 
contributions have been spent and hear reports from school and 
Jubilee Park about their year. 
 

POCKLINGTON ROAD CLOSURE  
The Parish Council has received notice of a road closure affecting traffic 
into Pocklington.  The notice states that the closure will ‘prohibit any 
vehicle from proceeding along part of Yapham Road, junction with 
Garths End Pocklington, the whole extent of Fangfoss Road, Yapham 
Mill and part of Main Street junction with Bolton Lane, Bolton, works 
commencing on the 22nd April 2016.  The closure is necessary to enable 
“carriageway maintenance” work to be carried out in a manner 
consistent with ensuring the safety of the public.  The Order will be 
valid for 18 months.   Work is anticipated to be completed within 
approximately 7 day. 
 

The alternative route for traffic affected by the road closure will be via: 
Bolton Lane, Bolton, Newbridge Lane, Yapham, Feoffe Common Lane, 
Barmby Moor, York Road, Barmby Moor, York Road, Pocklington, 
Hodsow Lane, Barmby Moor, West Green, Pocklington, Grape Lane, 
Pocklington and George Street, Pocklington.’ 
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NEWS FROM THE PARISH COUNCIL 

You can find the latest minutes and agendas for forthcoming meetings on 
the council area of the village website.  

http://www.fangfoss.net  
or contact the parish clerk, Jane Allen, on 01759 368498,  

email: parishclerk@fangfoss.net 
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PUBLIC TRANSPORT 

Indications from East Riding Council are that their 
canvassing of parishes about public transport is still 
ongoing.  Further meetings are planned for April and a 
member of our council will attend.  One interim measure 

they are taking is to provide local contact details to the various 
transport providers, with the aim of ensuring better communication 
about timetables and any changes. 
 

NEW: LEAFLET BOX 
The parish council has provided a leaflet box in the Fangfoss bus 
shelter so that publicity and other items sent through can be made 
available to people of the parish.  Currently there are also some ‘No 
Cold Calling’ stickers for collection by anyone who would like one. 
Please help yourselves to any items in the box.   

 
OTHER NEWS FROM THE PARISH 

JUBILEE PARK   
SPUD CHALLENGE 2016 - CHITS AWAY! 
Seed potatoes are still available so no excuse for not 

giving it a go.  The bar is getting ever higher, but it’s not only the 
best yield which gets a prize, so don’t let that put you off. If you 
haven’t already got your seed potato, please see a member of the 
Jubilee Park Committee, or phone 01759 368384. The cost is £5 per 
spud, which includes a free supper at the prizegiving event in 
Autumn.  

REMEMBER TO GET SNAPPING FOR THE 
PHOTOGRAPH COMPETITION   
A reminder that Jubilee Park committee is inviting entries 
(3 or less per person in digital format) for a local 

photograph competition and will choose thirteen winners to feature 
on the 2017 Park calendar, plus the best photo will receive a £50 
cash prize. Entries will close in Autumn.  Submission details next 
time. 
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